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21 December 2020 
 
Hon Michael Wood  
Minister for Workplace Relations and Safety 
Parliament Buildings 
 
Dear Michael  
Thank you for your recent engagement on Budget 2021. As you will be aware, we have set a 
very high bar for the initiatives that will be invited for submission, limited to only the most critical 
cost pressures and urgent manifesto commitments.  
I have considered the cost pressures and manifesto commitments that you outlined in your 
letter, and am inviting you to submit the following initiatives in your portfolio:  
 
Fair Pay Agreements 
I expect this initiative will cover the cost of implementing Fair Pay Agreements, taking into 
account the key design choices to be considered by Cabinet in April 2021. 
 
Operational and implementation input into Holidays Act reforms 

 I expect funding to be sought only for the 2021/22 year, 
covering the expenses of developing this guidance.  
 
Policy work to implement protections for dependent contractors 
I understand additional policy resource would be required to introduce protections for 
dependent contractors this term, due to competing demands on existing staff. I expect this 
initiative will explore the option and impacts of reallocating policy resource from other areas in 
MBIE. I do not expect this initiative to seek funding for implementation costs. 
 
Whakaari/White Island response 
I expect this initiative will cover the cost of policy work to complete the adventure review, 
implementation of this review, and legal costs to WorkSafe. I expect the initiative will explore 
the option of funding legal and implementation costs through levy revenue.   
 
Please note that while I have invited these initiatives to be submitted, this does not guarantee 
that they will receive funding. The Treasury will assess the value for money and relative priority 
of all initiatives, and this advice will help to inform the shape of the final Budget 2021 package 
to be decided by Budget Ministers. Therefore, I expect that all initiatives will be supported by 
a robust case for funding and a strong evidence base, as well as scaling and reprioritisation 
options.   

[33]
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The cost pressures and manifesto commitments that I have not invited you to submit on may 
be addressed through future Budgets or other levers such as reprioritisation of baseline 
funding. As per the expectations that I have previously outlined around fiscal management, I 
will not support any out-of-cycle funding requests for these initiatives unless there is a 
compelling case for urgency.   
However, I wish to emphasise that the other information that you have provided will help to 
lay the groundwork for future Budgets, and provides an important insight into the challenges 
and opportunities facing our Government this term. I will discuss options for funding these 
initiatives through Budgets 2022 or 2023 at a later stage.  
Yours sincerely  

  
Hon Grant Robertson  
Minister of Finance   
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